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DAILY REPORT SUMMARY
TO:
Town of Addison





PROJECT:  Vitruvian Park - Addison, TX
16801 Westgrove Drive







Infrastructure Phase 1D
Addison, TX  75001-5190




PROJECT NO.: 99526 – 5

TECHNICIAN: Wade Geistweidt




REPORT DATE:       
WEATHER: Clear with strong South wind



REPOR
T NO.:        


TIME ARRIVED:  8:15 AM





TEST DATE:  3-25-11
TIME DEPARTED:  6:30 PM

PROGRESS REPORT:


COPIES TO:
Clay Barnett






KLEINFELDER


DRAFT
	Wade Geistweidt with Kleinfelder continued observation of the Vitruvian Park Phase 1D project for the Town of Addison.  Austin Bridge and Road crews are foreman by Arturo Gonzales, George, Juan Salazar and Derek Dodson. These crews consist of 20 people, 7 pieces of equipment, and numerous hand and power tools.  Austin first crew continued setting forms for the wing wall caps and continued lay out of the hand rail on the North bound side of the Ponte Bridge.  This crew place 8 cubic yards of concrete for the wing wall caps for abutment # 2 on the Ponte Bridge.  Mr. Jonathan McCulley with Halff and Associates had some miner issues with the welding performed on the hand rails.  The hand rails were welded to embed in the wing wall caps. Austin had performed the welding and then painted the welds with silver paint without removing the flux from the welds.  Kleinfelder observed this and addressed the issue with Derek and Arturo before the concrete placement at 3 PM.  Austin’s second crew continued select fill placement on the North side of Abutment # 1.  Austin was able to place 1 lifts of fill at this location today.  This crew also dug a pothole for Kleinfelder to perform backfill testing on abutment # 4 select backfill.  The second crew continued to install the carrier pipes for future utilities on Bella Lane.  Austin’s third crew finished setting forms and reinforcing steel for the retaining wall at the SE edge of abutment # 4 for the Bella Lane Bridge.  This crew placed 20 cubic yards of concrete for the first and third sections of the retaining wall. Kleinfelder performed 8 nuclear density tests, and cast a total of 11 4X8 cylinders today.  David Hernandez with Kleinfelder pointed out a coatings system issue that could be cause for a warranty issue from coatings suppliers.  Wade Geistweidt spoke with Amanda Lara and Robert Boswell about these issues.  Mr. Geistweidt also sent out an email to all parties to address the issue.








The results shown on this report are for the exclusive use of the client for whom they were obtained and apply only to the samples tested and/or inspected.  They are not intended to be indicative of the qualities of apparently identical products.  The use of our name must receive prior written approval.  Reports must be reproduced in their entirety.


